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This month’s cover photo:   Memories of Iona by Emma Hughes 

The Editor’s decision is final.  All items for publication must include name and 
contact number of the author.  Opinions expressed are not necessarily those of 
the church or the magazine.  Advertisers are neither vetted nor endorsed by the 
Parish Magazine. 
Please mention the Puddletown Parish Magazine when responding to advertisers. 
For magazines by post contact the Distributors as shown above. 
Published by the Parish Magazine, St Mary’s Church, The Square, Puddletown, 
Dorchester DT2 8SL. 
Printed by LA Digital Print 01202 980103 
Copy deadline for the February 2022 is 5th January 

Annual Advertising Rates to end December 2021 (Sizes are cm) 

Eighth Page -   (6.00 x 4.40)        - £48.00 
Half Page -     (12.26 x 9.00)     - 

£130.00 

Quarter Page - (6.00 x 9.00)(P) 

                           (12.26 x 4.20)(L)  
Whole Page - (12.26 x 18.25)    - 

£180.00 £71.00 

Contact Details 

Editor 
The Revd     

Sarah Hillman 
 editor@parishmagazine.org.uk 

Advertising Manager Marion Bishop 
01305 848 427 

advertising@parishmagazine.org.uk 

Dewlish Editor Geoff Bull 
01258 837 316 

dewlish@parishmagazine.org.uk 

Milborne Editor John Wright 
01258 839 090 

         milborne@parishmagazine.org.uk 

Puddletown Editor Emma Hughes 
01305 849 039 

puddletown@parishmagazine.org.uk 

Tolpuddle Editor Marion Bishop 
01305 848 427 

tolpuddle@parishmagazine.org.uk 

Distribution C0-0rdinator Jan O’Mara 01305 848 551 

 

 

Tolpuddle Distribution Liz Gould 01305 848464 
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Happy New Year 
 

None of us quite know what to expect when a new year 
dawns. Two years ago, as we went into 2020, we would 
never have imagined how disrupted and changed our 
lives would be because of the coronavirus pandemic. 
Perhaps that’s a good thing – we were able to celebrate 
the turning of the year with joy and looking forward, 
rather than with a fear of what was to hit us. 
 
   Some of you know that back in October, I went to the 
island of Iona with a group from the diocese, led by the 

Bishop of Sherborne. The Christian community on Iona began when Columba, 
in a small boat, crossed the sea from Ireland as a missionary. The story goes 
that Iona was the first place he stopped at where he could no longer see his 
homeland. 
 
   The faith in Northern England was mainly inherited from their Celtic 
neighbours; while further south, it was missionaries from the Roman Church 
who brought Christianity to this country. Over time, the Latinised version 
dominated and the Celtic traditions all but died out. 
 
   Fortunately in the past 30 years or so, people have begun to rediscover them. 
One of the great joys of the Celtic tradition is the explicit focus on God in daily 
life. There are prayers for home and hearth, for farmers and fishers, for getting 
up and going to bed, for friends and strangers. In all these prayers is a sense 
that God is part of the every day, encircling everyone. There are prayers for 
protection, for help, and wonderful blessings. The popular hymn Be Thou my 
Vision is based on a Celtic prayer.  
 
  As the new year dawn and none of us know what it will hold, I offer three 
prayers from the Celtic tradition. The first reminds us that, even when we are 
weak, God’s strength is with us: 
 
 
I arise today 
through a mighty strength: 
God's power to guide me, 
God's might to uphold me, 
God's eyes to watch over me; 
God's ear to hear me, 
God's word to give me speech, 
God's hand to guard me, 
God's way to lie before me, 
God's shield to shelter me, 
God's host to secure me. 
 

Continued on Page 7 
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BENEFICE REGISTERS 

Baptism 

28 November   Cole William White      Milborne St Andrew 

Funeral 

 
The second is an acknowledgement that God has many dimensions: 
 
You are the peace of all things calm. 
You are the place to hide from harm. 
You are the light that shines in dark. 
You are the heart's eternal spark. 
You are the door that's open wide. 
You are the guest who waits inside. 
You are the stranger at the door. 
You are the calling of the poor. 
You are my Lord and with me still. 
You are my love, keep me from ill. 
You are the light, the truth, the way. 
You are my Saviour this very day. 
 
Finally, my wish and prayer for you for the coming year: 
 
May your year be filled with blessings 
like the sun that lights the sky, 
and may you always have the courage 
to spread your wings and fly! 
    
May God bless you all. 
 
With best wishes, 

Sarah 

 

 

6 December  

 Aged 59 

David George Way  Milborne St Andrew 



8 

Parish Magazine - January 2022 



Parish Magazine - January 2022 

 
9 

St Mary’s Puddletown - January 2022 

Intercessors Scripture Readers 

2nd Jean Jeffreys Paul Fleetwood 

9th Puddletown Praise Team 

16th Bob Todd Pat Sparks 

23rd Cynthia Metcalfe Ursula Pomeroy & Geoff Hawkins 

PCC Charity Donations 

Please give prayerfully and generously 

Lent Bishop’s Fund for Sudan 

Mothering Sunday Mosaic 

Easter Day The Salvation Army (Homeless) 

Harvest Water Aid 

Christmas The Children’s Society 

‘PUG’ 

Puddletown Ukulele Group, seeking new 

members. 

If you are a beginner or an experienced player? All are welcome. Support will 

be given. If you play other instruments or sing, give us a call. We just want to 

enjoy making music. 

We meet at the ‘Church Room’ Puddletown once a week on Tuesdays from 

5.00-7.00pm at the moment. A small charge towards the room hire is all you 

need to contribute. 

If you are interested or would like more information, please ring Denise 

Buchanan on 07570581025 or e mail db4nst@gmail.com 
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Prayer for the Month 

 

Childhood memories often bring to mind prayers, and this month’s 

contribution goes back to childhood for Jacky Burden. 

 
“I have a brother and two sisters and, as my parents were in business, we had a 

Nanny that gave us tea after school and in the holidays, as well as organising 

‘the entertainment’.” The family didn’t always take to their child-minders, so 

not all of them stayed in post that long. 

 
The prayer we always used to say at teatime with Nanny Jill (who stayed for a 

very long time) was this. It has become a favourite. 

 

 
Praise our Father for His care, 

all through the day, all through the year, 

for all our friends, both big and small, 

praise the Father of us all. 

 

 

 
To contribute to this column, please send details of your prayer with a few 
sentences about why it’s important to you, to Sarah Hillman 
(sarah.c.hillman@outlook.com). If you’re not on-line, we’d still love you to 
participate so snail mail is also great! 

BENEFICE PRAYER GROUP 

Janet Voke and Sue Turner warmly invite you to join them for a time 

of friendship and prayer for all of us in the benefice. 

It will be in the Church Room, Puddletown on Tuesdays from 10.30 until 12.00 

noon. 

There will be coffee and conversation from 10.30 and prayers will begin at 

11.00. 

Do come and join us. 

mailto:sarah.c.hillman@outlook.com


12 

Parish Magazine - January 2022 



Parish Magazine - January 2022 

 
13 

St. Mary’s Church Events - 

January 

Pop-in Coffee Mornings  in the Church 
Room are every Thursday from 10am to 
12noon, all are welcome for coffee and cakes/
biscuits. We are sometimes a bit short of 
helpers so if any of you enjoy making/buying 
cakes/biscuits and would enjoy a very sociable 
morning helping out then please get in touch 
either with Jean 848211 or Judy 849146 
 
Rosemary’s Card Stall will be in the church 
Room on 21st January  and again on 17th 

February.  The cards are good quality and very reasonably priced.  Do come 
along and have a look. 
 
The Monthly Village Lunch is also back. The first one will be held on 
Monday 10th January from 12noon to 1.30pm. We shall be serving   lasagne and 
vegetables followed by some delicious home-made puds. If you would like to 
book your place  then please contact Sheila on 849193 or Jean on 848211 .  You 
might  also like to put the next lunch date in your diary – February 14th. 
 
Messy Church This will take place in Puddletown Church room on Sunday 
January 2nd.   There will be activities, crafts, songs, games, a bible story and 
prayers followed by tea. Children must be accompanied by an adult.   
 
A big THANK YOU to all those who helped make poppies for our church tower 
for Remembrance. They looked amazing! 
An article and photos were in the Dorset Echo and the Salisbury Diocese 
Grapevine newsletter and even on the Barley Flower Tower Facebook page, 
which was where our inspiration came from. 
 
The net of poppies was hung from the tower from Wednesday 10th until Friday 
26th November - 2 days less than planned due to the forecast storms. 
 
Stop Press: The Christmas Fair held on Saturday 11th December in the Village 
Hall raised nearly £900. Thank you to everyone involved. 
 
 
Hoping  2022 will be better in every way we wish you all a happy and healthy 
New Year. 
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A Northern Pilgrimage – Iona, Inner Hebrides 

I’ve always had an affinity for St Columba as his saint’s day is my birthday. 
This trip to Iona, where he built the Christian community, had been a long 
time in coming. I’d originally booked to go in 1995, but sadly ill-health pre-
vented my going, so when I read that the Bishop of Sherborne was leading a 
trip for people in Salisbury diocese, I jumped at the chance. This time the trip 
was only postponed by a year: from 2020 to 2021. 
 
Two members of the Puddletown church congregation and I set off on our 
long journey on Tuesday 19th October. We reached Glasgow by car, train, plane 
and taxi, where we joined the rest of the group for an overnight stop at a hotel 
whose name I shall not mention. The rooms were generally fine, but . . .  I and 
others in the group spent a fair amount of time reading the colourful, glossy 
menu laid out for us in the bedrooms, deciding what we would eat for our 
evening meal and whether to choose a supper-breakfast deal or not. The reali-
ty was far from the anticipation. The actual dining-room menu was nothing 
like it. Little choice, running out of what was on the menu, miniscule portions 
for some, dreadful service and an inability to calculate the bill correctly – just 
paying for our food took more than half an hour. Needless to say, on the re-
turn journey most of us ate out.  
 
The journey to Iona the next day, mainly by coach and boat, provided some 
stunning views: Loch Lomond in particular had me transfixed. We drove from 
Glasgow to Oban, where we joined the ferry to Mull. Standing on deck, sea all 
around, I began to shake off the busy-ness and mind-whirling that is part of 
my daily life and find peace. Across Mull by coach before a much smaller boat 
took us to Iona itself. 
 
We trudged up the hill to our hotel, the hill that the following day seemed only 
like a gentle rise, but which at the end of a day’s travelling appeared steeper 
than it really was. The Columba hotel, where we would spend the next five 
nights, was warm and welcoming.  
 
I fell in love with the island. Over the next few days, we listened to talks from 
the Bishop about the Celtic saints and joined the Iona community for services 
in the Abbey, an imposing building. Columba arrived in the year 563 and built 
a monastery where he and his band of brothers lived. In spite of many Viking 
raids, their buildings stood until the end of the 12th-century. The current abbey 
dates back to the founding of a Benedictine community in around 1200. Mo-
nasticism remained a dominant feature of Iona life until the Reformation, 
when everything ended. 
 
There were organised group trips around the island and to Mull, but I chose to 
do my own thing. One day I took a trip to Staffa, the home of Fingal’s cave, 
which has so memorably influenced the composer Felix Mendelssohn, the po-
ets Wordsworth, Keats and Tennyson, and the artist Turner. Even Queen Vic-
toria made the trip. The cave is amazing. Similar to the Giant’s Causeway in 
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Ireland, which is perhaps better known, it is made from hexagonal basalt col-
umns. I didn’t sing while there – there were several in the cave at the time – 
but the acoustics are incredible. 
 
On another day, I visited the abbey as a tourist not a worshipper. It is a stark 
and cold building but the warmth inside has been created by those who now 
live and work there. In 1938 George MacLeod, a church minister from a desper-
ately poor dockland parish in Govan, Glasgow, took unemployed skilled crafts-
men and young trainee clergy to Iona to rebuild both the monastic quarters of 
the mediaeval abbey and create common life by working and living together, 
sharing skills and effort as well as joys and achievement. His original vision has 
adapted as time has moved on, but a community still lives, works and worships 
there with social justice at its heart. 
 
Alongside the church buildings is the Abbey museum, full of artefacts and in-
formation. Historic Scotland looks after it, and it has one of the best Scottish 
collections of earliest crosses and graves. 
 
On another day, Emma from Puddletown and I wandered down to St Colum-
ba’s Bay, where he is believed to have landed when he first arrived in Iona. 
Here we found an array of beautiful pebbles of all different shades and hues. 
 
For all the history of the place, what really spoke to me above all else was the 
beauty and peace of the island. I spent hours on the empty sandy beaches on 
the island’s north coast, watching the waves roll in and out, praying, marvelling 
at the beauty of creation and just being. I found deep inner and outer peace. 
Most days when I visited, I was alone on the expanses of sand.  
 
And the rainbows. Never have I seen so many in such a small amount of time. A 
symbol of hope from earliest times, it was as if they were everywhere following 
us around and reminding me of the phenomenal world in which we live, where 
beauty is all around, in the sky, sea and on land. 
I came home determined to find more peace and space in my life and wanting 
to build a cloister in which to house a Hieland coo! The first of those aims is 
still a work in progress. I can’t imagine the second ever happening, but life is 
the poorer without dreams. And I did bring back two cuddly toy versions of the 
cow, now named Columba and Iona. 
 
Sarah Hillman 
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November 2021   

 Rainfall for the month 

Cumulative for the year 

12.30 mm 

690.50 mm  

2020 Rainfall for the month 

2020 Cumulative for the year 

70.80 mm 

    848.10 mm  

 

Temperatures 
Max.  15.900 C 

Min.  -1.300 C  

2020 
Max 16.00° C 

Min -0.20º C  

Maximum wind speed       25.90 mph  

 

2020        22.80 mph  

Puddletown Weather 

Site location (GPS): N 50
0  

44.937’ W 2
0

 20.862’     altitude 88.39 

metres (somewhat  sheltered from easterly winds) 
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TOWER NEWS 

 

 

Salisbury Diocesan Guild 

Puddletown, Dorset - St Mary the Virgin 

Sunday, 14 November 2021 in 30 m (16–1–18 in E) 

Call Changes and Plain Hunt Doubles  

1 Mary Brice   2 Tom Woodland 

3 Emma Hughes  4 Robert Newton (C) 

5 Glen Brice   6 Robin J Mears   

Rung Half-Muffled before the 10:50am Remembrance Day  Sunday Service by 

Puddletown/Hilton ringing hub. 
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New ringing teacher looking for a learner! 

Are you are aged 10 years old upwards and would like to 

learn to ring a bell? 

Call in to the tower at 6pm on a Thursday evening to       

enquire. 

 

Free tuition with a qualified instructor. 

Salisbury Diocesan Guild 

Puddletown, Dorset - St Mary the Virgin 

Sunday, 21 November 2021 in 5 m (16–1–18 in E) 

100 Plain Bob Doubles  

1 Emma Hughes    2 Jane Pridmore 

3 William Bishop (C) 4 Nigel Pridmore 

5 Robin J Mears   6 Tom Woodland  

Rung for Morning Service by local Sunday Service band.  

 

Salisbury Diocesan Guild 

Puddletown, Dorset - St Mary the Virgin 

Sunday, 5 December 2021 in 5 m (16–1–18 in E) 

120 Grandsire Doubles  

1 Emma Hughes    2 Jane Pridmore 

3 Robin J Mears (C) 4 Nigel Pridmore 

5 Ashley Monck  

Rung on Front 5 for Morning Worship. 
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A Month on the Farm 

As we get nearer to Christmas we have to plan further ahead to purchase 
minerals, milk powder, fuel and any other things we might need as lots of 
the firms will be closing down or working shorter hours over the festive 
season. Though at the time of writing Covid is rearing it’s ugly head again, so 
none of us know what is around the corner! 
 
We are changing the ration of the cattle feed, taking out the oil seed rape 
meal and replacing it with a protein pea which has been grown by a local 
farming friend down the dual carriageway near Bere Regis, these peas had 
not made the grade for tinned peas, (mushy peas) as the sun had bleached 
the pea and they were not green enough in colour.  This will be mixed with 
our home grown barley which we roll here on the farm, this is literally rolled 
between two large rollers to flatten it and then mixed with minerals and the 
peas, to give a good nutritious  balanced feed. With the housed cattle having 
some hay, straw or silage  which is also keeping the feed bill as low as we can 
possibly do, whilst not compromising the cattle growth rates. 

 
Some cattle are still outside grazing the grass and 
others are grazing their way through the fields of 
turnips; some of these cattle  are eating some of 
our home mix and others are on the round bales of 
silage that were made over the summer months. 
 
The earlier sown autumn crops of winter barley 
and wheat have grown on well with the kind 
weather we have  had of late. Some fields have 
received a pass with the sprayer applying  a mix of 
weed killer and an aphicide. The large liquid 
fertilizer tanks are filled in preparation for the 
spring applications and taking advantage of the 
lower winter fill prices. 
 

All the ewes are grazing the downland with the aim 
to pull the grass right down, so there is plenty of light 
and little competition for the wild flowers and rarer 
grass species to flourish in the warm days of spring. 
 
The new barn has now been partly filled with straw 
and some machinery although the guttering and 
boarding is a job still to be done. 
 

Wakely Cox 

6th December 2021 
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St Mary’s Middle School 

Happy New Year! I hope you all had a happy and restful 
Christmas. 

 

Before the Christmas break, Year 6 were learning about the 
Jewish festival of Passover, when Jewish people celebrate 
God freeing them from slavery in Egypt. The children role-
played a Seder meal (which begins the festival 
celebrations) and tasted the symbolic foods. Year 7 were 

thinking about the plight of refugees in their Theology and Ethics lessons. Lots of 
very thought-provoking work was produced, including poetry and artworks. 

 

House Matches took place in November for all the year groups, enthusiasm was 
clearly shown throughout all the matches which made it all a pleasure to officiate 
and watch. The PE team and other members of staff could not have made the 
days run so smoothly without the help of our fantastic sports captains. Every 
single person involved either participating in the challenges or officiating put in 
one hundred percent effort. 

 

Well done St Mary’s for taking part in 
last year’s Children in Need. Everyone 
did an amazing job donating online and 
bringing money into school. The total 
raised was £529.75, a fantastic effort by 
all! 

All the best for a happy and healthy 
2022. 

Best wishes 

Darren Ayling 

Head Teacher 
 

 

Dressing up for Children in Need   
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CONTACTS PAGE - Please help us keep these pages up to date by notifying us of 
any changes 

CLERGY The Revd Sarah Hillman (Vicar) 01305 848 784 

 Sarah.c.hillman@outlook.com  

RETIRED CLERGY   

 The Revd Sue Turner 07775 710 429 

CHURCHWARDENS Cynthia Metcalfe (Puddletown) 01305 848 043  

 Dawn Loveless (Puddletown) 01305 849 534  

 Hilly Cobban (Tolpuddle) 01305 848 552 

 Jayne Brayshaw (Tolpuddle) 01305 849 314 

 Pam Shults (Milborne St Andrew) 01258 837 203 

 Vacancy  

 Sue Britton (Dewlish) 01258 837 218 

 Jim Burg (Dewlish) 01258 837 466 

BENEFICE OFFICE Emma Hughes  01305 849 039 

(www.puddletownbenefice.org) puddletownbenefice@outlook.com  

PUDDLETOWN CONTACTS    

Alcoholics Anonymous Alcoholics Anonymous 

Area Parish Council 
Alan Sheppard 

Email:alan.sheppard@oldpuddletown.co.uk  
07771 98 8574 

Mrs A Bendall 

puddletown@dorset-aptc.gov.uk 
01305 849 596 

Bell Ringers Robin Mears 01305 848 021 

Carer’s Association   

Children’s Society Dawn Loveless 01305 849534 

Church Room David Jeffreys 01305 848 211 

COMMUNITY LIBRARY - Run & financed by volunteers. 01305 848 506     

Opening Hours:- 

info@communitylibrarypuddletown.org 

Wednesday: 3.30pm to 5.30pm 

Friday:  10.00am to 12.00pm  

Saturday: 10.00am to 12.00noon  

County Councillor Emma Parker 

Cricket Club David Stevens 07720 411 952 

Cubs, Scouts  & Beavers Alf Justin 01258 839 080 

Football Club Steve Brown 07789 821 408 

Flower Rota Heather Mears 01305 848 021 

Footpaths & Rights of Way 
Julian Hubbuck   

julian.hubbuck@gmail.com  

07881 678 126  

Friends of Puddletown Church Ursula Pomeroy 01305 264 516 

Friends of Puddletown Library Paul Poser 01305 848 176  

mailto:alan.sheppard@oldpuddletown.co.uk
mailto:info@communitylibrarypuddletown.org
mailto:julian.hubbuck@gmail.com
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DOCTORS   

Puddletown Surgery  Dr J Griffiths, Dr C Burnham & Dr J Bond   01305 848 333 

Puddletown Surgery (Dispensary)  01305 849 329 

Out of hours medical advice & NHS 

Direct  

Out of hours medical advice 

& NHS Direct  
111 

Gift Aid Co-ordinator Bob Todd 01305 849 048 

Guides, Brownies & Rainbows Amy Knight 01305 848 602 

Handbells Bob Todd 01305 849 048 

Mini-Soccer/Youth Football Jon Palmer 07891 173 999 

Neighbourhood Plan Anna Bendall 01305 849 596  

PCC Secretary Emma Hughes 01305 849039 

PCC Treasurer David Elliott 01305 259236  

Pilates (at First School) Kathy Ashdown 07967 655159 

   

Puddletown CPPP www.facebook.com/puddletownplaypark 

Puddletown Pumpkins Toddler 

Group 
Amy Waldron  

Puddletown Society John Ridout 01305 848 940 

Recreational Multi Games Area David Knight  07890 260 320 

Recreation Ground Pavilion Liz Knight  01305 848 380 

Royal British Legion (RBL) S Ridout 01305 848 940 

Rugby Club Ray Stephens 
puddletownrfc@hotmail.com 07966 412 467 

SCHOOLS   

Pre-school Sharon Brown 
www.puddletownpreschool.co.uk 01305 849 533 

Pre –school Laura Evans  

First School (Head Teacher) Mr D Hunwick 
www.puddletownfirst.dorset.sch.uk 01305 848 206 

St Mary’s CE Middle School 
Darren Ayling—Head  

Teacher 
01305 848 293 

Short Mat Bowls   

Sunday Church Creche Vacancy  

Sunday Seekers Lynda Skinner  01305 849 485 

Village Hall Caretaker/Bookings Kevin Smith 
(puddletownvh@gmail.com) 

07706  798271 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Amy Knight 01305 848602 

Yoga Mandy Cooper  07713 477737 
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CONTACTS PAGE - Please help us keep these pages up to date by notifying us of 
any changes 

Young Farmers (Dorset)  01305 263 947 

   

 

Craft Club Teresa Turner 01305 849 060 

Defibrillator (outside Martyrs 

Inn) 
Clare & Roger Angus 07720 059035 or 01305 848286  

Orchard Meadow 
Anna Bendall—Clerk to 

PAPC 
01305 849596 

PCC Secretary Jayne Brayshaw 01305 849 314 

PCC Treasurer John Taylor 01305 848 552 

Pilates Kathy Ashdown 07967 655159 

Streetfair  Annette Pitman 01305 848 219 

Tolpuddle Home Group Simon Dodd 01305 848 171 

Tolpuddle Old Chapel Trust  
tolpud-

dleoctrust@btinternet.com  
tolpuddleoctrust@btinternet.com  

Tolpuddle Toddler Group Maria Palmer  07717 506020 

Tolpuddle Village Meeting Julia Johnstone, Clerk. tolpuddlemeeting@yahoo.com 

Tolpuddle Village Show Jo Austwick austwickjoanne@gmail.com. 

Village Hall Bookings Sec. 
Julie Batchelor &  

Jo Austwick  
 Topuddlevhinfo@gmail.com 

Village Hall Chairman 
Peter Walton - pdwal-

ton@btinternet.com 
01305 848 034 

Whist Drive Diana Foreman 01305 848 419 

Yoga (Iyengar) Sue Chapman 01305 848 053 

   

   

USEFUL & EMERGENCY NUMBERS  

Benefit Enquiry Line  0800 88 22 00 

Dorset Community Action info@dorsetcommunityaction.org.uk  
Dorset County Hospital  01305 251 150 

Electricity Failure (Southern Electric)  08457 708 090 

Gas Leak or a smell of gas  0800 111 999 

POLICE—Local Officers 
PC Moore 0229 & PCSO 

Alison Donnison 6500 

101 or "Contact Us" section on 

Dorset Police Website 

DEWLISH CONTACTS  

Cricket Elaine Kellaway 01258 837 696 

Ladies Group Judith Bridgen 01258 837 157 

Parish Council Andrew Booth (Chair) 01258 837 284 

Village Hall (Chair) Bernie Cosgrove, 01258 837 152 

Village Hall (Sec) Alex Carter  01258 837 312 

mailto:tolpuddleoctrust@btinternet.com
mailto:tolpuddleoctrust@btinternet.com
mailto:tolpuddleoctrust@btinternet.com
mailto:austwickjoanne@gmal.com
mailto:Topuddlevhinfo@gmail.com
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MILBORNE ST ANDREW CONTACTS    

Allotment Society Joy Robinson 01258 837 661 

Archery Sheila Ryall 01258 837 504 

   

Athletics (Information) David Pearson 01258 837 057 

Badminton Bruce Dyer 01258 839 117 

Bellringers Pip Bowell 01258 837 329 

Busy Bees Group (Under 5s) Claire Tudge 07970 734 162 

Cribbage Peter Anthony 01258  837 089 

Food & Wine Club Rose Frost 01258 837 921 

Football (Youths) Andy Brown 07427 503 373 

Gardening Club Sally Dyer 01258 837 061 

Ladybirds Playgroup Liz Dyer 01258 839 117 

Milborne First School Sharon Hunt (Head Teacher) 01258 837 362 

Milborne Players Roy Sach 01258 837 033 

Nightsabre Dog Training Group Natasja Lewis 07896 275 357 

Neighbourcar Nigel Hodder 01258 470 333 

Parish Council Richard MacNair 01258 837 912 

 Wayne Lewin (Clerk) 07419 136 735 

Patient Voice Secretary  Nigel Hodder 01258 880 229 

Pilates (at First School) Claire Barratt 07703 648869 

Round Robin Ramblers Ian Bromilow 01258 880 044 

   

Scout Group Sam Elliott 07873 762 035 

Sports Club Richard Lock (& Bookings) 01258 837 929 

Swimming Club Pat Cowan 01258 880 601 

Tai Chi Brian Burton 01258 839 033 

Tap Dancing (Adults) Kevin Selby 01305 250 386 

Tennis - Member’s Secretary Richard Hawker 07383 309 037 

Village Hall Sarah Ryan (Chair)  01258 839 230 

 Alison Riddle (Bookings) 01258 837 148 

Wednesday Social Club Sheila Burton 01258 839 033 

Women’s Institute Lesley Clarke  01929 471 732 

Yoga –at First School (Iyengar) Sue Chapman 01305 848 053 

Yoga—at Village Hall Sarah Ryan 01258 839 230 

Youth Club (8-13 years) Joanne Miller 01258 881 496 
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St John’s Church 

Tolpuddle—January 2022 

It is difficult to believe that another year is 
behind us- and what a strange year it has 
been- with isolation and lock downs, schools 
open and closed and much of the time spent 
behind masks. We have all tried very hard to 
accept the new normal and support each 
other through the difficult times. Our Vicar 

has guided us through the rules as interpreted by the Church of England despite 
some resistance. Then, just as we were lulled into thinking that we could in fact 
live with the virus, we have been shocked into a new wave and new restrictions- 
just in time for Christmas.  

 

I am writing this at the beginning of December and at the moment all I can say 
is that we are planning a normal Carol Service and Crib Service for the children. 
The Trees have been erected and we are really grateful to Matt, Fi and Abi for 
the Remembrance Tree at the church gateway and the tree inside the church 
donated by Hollands Barn. They have also organised the village “Lighting Up”. 
Marion has wonderful plans for decorating the church and here I would like to 
say a HUGE thank you to her for all the glorious flowers through the year which 
have followed the seasonal patterns of wild flowers. She has also planted up the 
pots at the entrance which together with the churchyard team have indicated to 
all the visitors that the church is a very important part of our community. 

 

Despite everything we have managed to raise large sums to keep the church 
afloat- with a very successful inauguration of the “Church Camping”- thanks 
here again to Fi, Mandy, Marion and Jayne. We have developed the Tolpuddle 
Events Committee (TEC) and through this medium we held the Summer Sizzle 
and more recently the Bonfire Party.  

 

Although the size of our congregations have dwindled we 
do truly believe that the church is appreciated and 
needed by many in the village- we have had a marriage 
blessing this year and a funeral. We hope that more 
children will come into the church to have a try at the 
Children’s Trail- which has been thoughtfully produced 
by the Arts Society.  Messy Church has restarted, this 
afternoon of creative fun and storytelling for children 4 to 
12 years old culminates in a family supper; it is held at 
4pm on the first Sunday of the month around the 
Benefice. Tolpuddle will be hosting it next on March 6th 
in the Village Hall.  

Continued on Page 35  
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150 Club 2021 - Draw 

In aid of the Tolpuddle Village Hall Development 
Fund  
The new 150 club is now underway and the first draw has taken place.   It is 
drawn live on the Tolpuddle Facebook Community page with results published 
here as well. 

2021 1st (£20) 2nd (£15) 3rd (£10) 

November Elaine Ogden 
Mike & Yvonne 
Mayhew 

Beverly Clayton 

We are hoping to re- vamp Go Fourth in the New Year with the Team and Band
- hopefully involving more people- next one January 23rd. We are also 
holding a “Reflection” Service on the second Sunday of each month (January 
16th)- which will be held at 5.30pm.  Sarah and Dr Richard Hall will be 
producing some music, readings, time for pondering and silence- do come and 
give it a try. 

 

At the time of the magazine going to press, two funerals were due to take place 
in December, that of Brian Miller of Whitehill and Joe Cox previously of this 
village. Our thoughts and prayers are with their families at this difficult time. 
 

All that is left for us to say is – a very Happy and Healthy New Year to you all 

 

Hilly and Jayne 
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Milborne St Andrew’s Church News 

Happy New Year from St Andrew’s Church 
 
In our churches, the Christmas season still carries on after Christmas day.  We 
are looking forward to Epiphany when we celebrate the arrival of the three 
‘kings’ also referred to as Magi or Wise men. Supposedly they were Melchior 
from Europe, Caspar from Arabia, and Balthazar from Africa who followed a 
star across deserts to the ancient city of Bethlehem where they believed a new 
king had been born.  As all of you will know that it was Jesus born in a stable.  
They bought expensive gifts of Gold, Frankincense and Myrrh.  Gold has always 
been valuable so a ‘financial’ gift; Frankincense is a valued source of healing 
and with the properties to help meditation (thus used in many Roman Catholic 
churches); Myrrh has qualities of healing especially sores and colds also used in 
embalming. 
 
In December the church hosted Milborne St Andrew’s First School’s Christmas 
Service which is an annual event where the children and their parents fill our 
little church with joyful sounds and messages.  Unfortunately, because of 
concerns around the spread of Covid there were not as many children’s 
activities in church this year such as the Christingle. 
 
Our Events Committee came up ‘trumps’ again with a successful Christmas 
Fair.  Many thanks to all who helped, came along and spent their money.  It 
raised over £440 for our church.    
 

Pam Shults 

Churchwarden 

 
Your village preschool is in urgent need of qualified Early Years staff in 
2022. 
 
Ideally, we would like to employ a person with a Level 3 Qualification and 
at least 2 years leadership experience as Deputy Leader with the oppor-
tunity to take over as Leader in October 2022. 
 
With a countrywide shortage of qualified personnel, we realise there is a 
big challenge to find the right person in a village location. So, we are pre-
pared to consider someone with less experience or someone working 
towards Level 3. 
 
If this is of interest to you or you know someone who might be please 
contact Liz on 07771 512427 or liz@milborneladybirds.com 
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Do you have holiday 

accommodation in 

Tolpuddle? 

We are adding an additional page to 
the village website 
( www.tolpuddlevillage.co.uk) as 
this is a busy holiday area with little 
accommodation available. 

It is hoped that this will bring more 
business to the local area and enable 
more holidaymakers to enjoy our 
beautiful countryside. 

Please email 
Tolpuddlemeeting@yahoo.com if 
you have any comments or 
suggestions. 

Julia Johnstone 

 

http://www.tolpuddlevillage.co.uk/
mailto:Tolpuddlemeeting@yahoo.com
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Milborne St. Andrew Gardening Club  

 

As part of the Milborne Jubilee Jamboree, our 

gardening club will be sponsoring and judging a 

planted container competition. Entries should 

have a royal theme: they will be judged by 

category and there will be awards for both large 

and small containers. Judges look forward to 

seeing quirky, imaginative and amusing 

containers along with the more traditional 

types … it will be your chance to show off your creative flair and to enhance 

our village. Containers should be positioned at the front of your property so 

that they can be enjoyed by all and easily judged. Entry to the competition will 

be free and there will be prizes for each category; judging will take place just 

before the bank holiday weekend so that competition winners will be able to 

display their awards for people to see. 

Do you think the container competition sounds fun but you’re worried you 

don’t have the expertise to join in? Well, worry no more. Early this year, the 

gardening club intends to host a talk on container planting to which all are 

welcome to come along. Whether you intend to plant in a wellie or a 

wheelbarrow, you’ll learn enough to put on a show that will brighten up your 

front garden. 

Further details and information on how to enter will follow in the coming 
months. 

 

Mark Johnson  

email: manda.johnson@outlook.com 
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Dorset Trading Standards News 

– Wood Fuel 

Harmful levels of air pollution can damage people’s 
health and reduce their quality of life. We can all be af-
fected by this, but some, especially children, older peo-
ple, and those with respiratory problems, can be affected 
most.  

 

While only 8% of homes use log burners, they are now the biggest cause of a 
particular type of particulate matter smaller than 2.5 microns across. These are 
tiny, generally the human eye can see debris and dust that are only approxi-
mately 25 microns in size. It’s these tiny particles that can enter the blood-
stream which can potentially cause serious health issues for those most suscep-
tible to them. As the popularity of log burners has grown the amount of this 
type of particulate has increased, it’s more than doubled since 2003. 

 

Therefore, in the first changes to what consumers can burn in their home for 70 
years the UK government has introduced the Air Quality Regulations 2020.  
This new law restricts the sale of wet wood which when burnt produces more 
tiny particles than seasoned or dry wood. Banning the sale of wet wood should 
help improve air quality for all.  

 

Wood fuel can now only be sold in volumes of less than 2 cubic metres if it is 
certified as ‘Ready to Burn’. This confirms it has a moisture content of 20% or 
less. It applies to both firewood and wood briquettes sold in single retail bags or 
supplied as a bulk delivery in loose volumes of less than 2 cubic metres.  Trad-
ers are also required to store the wood in such a way that it is not sold to cus-
tomers damaged or wet. 

 

For more information about the new regulations, or to report a trader who is 
selling wet or un-certified wood, you can contact Dorset Council Trading Stand-
ards by calling the Citizens Advice Consumer Service on 0808 223 1133. 
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Dorchester Poverty Action 

Dorchester Poverty Action (DPA) has been working locally throughout the pandemic 

providing grants of up to £250 to those living in DT1 and DT2, who are at a point of 

financial crisis.    A small amount of money can make the difference between just 

managing and beginning a downward spiral of debt.    

Over the last 2 years people have been made redundant, some people have not been 

eligible for furlough but have no on-going work, the prevalence of domestic abuse 

increased and children have not been at school, some with no access to online learn-

ing.  DPA has been there throughout, working with local professionals, providing 

grants for furniture to those moving away from an abusive relationship, computers 

for a school in DT2, nursery equipment for a new baby, a car repair for a rural work-

er to get to their job and when the schools returned, grants for school uniform, espe-

cially shoes.   

Grants have also been provided to help cover fuel costs, as people were at home all 

day during lockdown.  DPA’s fuel grants will become even more needed as the cost 

of fuel rises this winter.  Many of us have just received our letter stating that we will 

be receiving the DHSS annual winter fuel payment of £200.  Do you need that 

£200?  This amount of money could make a real difference to a family in DT1 or 

DT2, who has to decide whether to feed the children or heat the home.   

To find out more about Dorchester Poverty Action go to 
www.dorchesterpovertyaction.org.uk where you can learn more about the charity 
and donate.  Alternatively cheques can be made out to Dorchester Poverty Action 
and sent to DPA c/o United Church Dorchester 49-51 Charles Street, Dorchester 
DT1 1EE.    Thank you.  

http://www.dorchesterpovertyaction.org.uk
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Milborne First School 

The youngest members of the school, Rabbits Class, enjoyed an afternoon Out-
door Education Stay and Play session where their parents were able to 
join them in school for the afternoon. 
 
Thank you to all our grown ups who joined us. If our grown up couldn’t make 
it then a Y4 ambassador helped us instead. We started with a Welly Walk 
around the boundaries where we became colour detectives. Along the walk we 
talked about safety hazards such as brambles, nettles and berries. Next we 
gathered at our cast away camp where we would usually stop for a story but the 
children talked with their grown up about anything interesting they had no-
ticed on their walk instead. The year 4 ambassadors then gave the children a 
choice of activities which they could choose from which included 1) Shelter 
Building; 2) Hapazome; 3) Tree Faces; 4) Sticky Crowns; 5) Natural Art 
The children then explored their chosen activities with their grown up, with 
the Y4s leading while Miss Wittman built a fire in the fire bowl. We concluded 
our session by toasting marshmallows.  
 
'Odd Socks and Spots' day on the 19th November saw us fundraising 
for Children in Need by wearing Spots or Pudsey related clothing.  We also 
supported 'Anti-bullying Week' by wearing our 'Odd Socks'.  The focus of the 
day was 'Saying or doing something Kind'.  The School Council held a cake sale 
with cakes donated by our wonderful parents.  We raised an amazing total 
of £190.70!  Well done everyone and Thank you for your support. 

The Dean of Salisbury’s pilgrimage 

Dean of Salisbury the Very Revd Nicholas Papadopulos will be leading a pil-
grimage through the biblical lands of Israel and Palestine from 19th to 28th April 
2022.   

“Covid-19 put paid to our plans to go on a pilgrimage to the Holy Land in 
2020,” he said. 

“I am thrilled that new dates have been identified. 

“I made my first pilgrimage in 2016. It was quite an overwhelming experience. 

“Since then, I have had the privilege of leading two further pilgrimages, and the 
prospect of returning to Israel and Palestine in 2022, after the pandemic has 
subsided, is very exciting.”  

The pilgrimage will include visits to the Sea of Galilee, Capernaum, Nazareth, 
Bethlehem, Jerusalem and the Dead Sea. 
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Church Mouse Stock 

 

Piddle Duck APRON (blue or pink) £15 

River Piddle & Duck TEA TOWEL £4.50 

Picture of St Mary’s Church £2 

Duck cards (pack of 4) £5 

Single cards £1.40 

Flower notelets (pack of 4) £3 

 

Please contact Caroline Cox on 01305 848514 if you wish to purchase any items. 
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Poppies, Pudsey and Christmas 
 

On the Monday following the wreaths being placed at 
the war memorial we went on a walk to see the 
poppies. Some of the children had seen them on the 
Sunday and when asked where we might find them 
one little boy said ‘on the tree’. He certainly was 
right, and they look beautiful there. Following a good 
look at the wreaths the children played Pooh sticks at 
March bridge before we went into the Grove to see 
the ‘broken’ tree. This raised many questions as to 
‘why?’ and ‘how’. Those 2 questions that seem to be asked of so many things 
from this age group. A good book to follow up with is ‘After the Storm’ one of 
the Percy the Parkkeeper stories by Nick Butterworth. On returning to the 
Hall the children made pictures of poppies. 
 

As we are a registered charity, we don’t get involved 
in fund raising for other organisations but feel it is 
important that the children understand that some 
children are not as lucky as they are. So on Friday 
when Children in Need aired we made some Pudsey 
masks and talked about the children who are poorly 
or don’t have toys and lots of food. 
 
 

We have now entered December and have started on our 
Christmas makes, songs and play. The thing that is causing 
the most excitement is the Cheeky Elf who during the night 
moves around the Hall causing mischief. After coats off and 
bags sorted the children run off to find where he is. When he 
was seen hanging from the high decorations one of the 
children asked how he has got up there. After some 
consideration it was decided that the cheeky elf had climbed 
onto an elephant’s head! Well would you believe it not only 
a cheeky elf but an elephant too playing in the Hall at night. 
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The 2022 Salisbury Cathedral Flower Festival 
 
Planning for the 2022 flower festival at Salisbury Cathedral is well underway. 

“Celebration” A Festival of Flowers takes place from Tuesday 10th to Sunday 15th 

May and will involve hundreds of arrangers. 

It is designed by Michael Bowyer, Pam Lewis and Angela Turner, all Chelsea 

gold medallists. 

Michael, director of Salisbury Cathedral Flowers and president of the National 

Association of Flower Arrangement Societies (NAFAS), said everyone was sad-

dened when the festival planned for 2020 could not go ahead due to the pan-

demic. 

But, he said, next year’s festival will include elements of the cancelled festival as 

well as themes celebrating the Queen’s platinum jubilee, key workers, the pow-

er of nature, the cathedral’s treasures and the Church’s year. 

“As well as members of Salisbury Cathedral Flowers, every flower club and eve-

ry church from the Diocese of Salisbury has been invited to take part,” said Mi-

chael. 

He added that the festival would be environmentally friendly, as arrangers 
would be using compostable substitutes for floral foam, and a section of the 
displays would focus on bees and other pollinators.  
Tickets for the 2022 flower festival are now available from the cathe-
dral’s website 
https://www.salisburycathedral.org.uk/events/celebration-festival-flowers 
 

Captions: 1 and 2: Flashback to the 2015 flower 
festival and these displays depicting land and 
sea, illustrate the diversity of the Diocese of 
Salisbury.  
Pictures copyright Katharine Shearing. 

https://www.salisburycathedral.org.uk/events/celebration-festival-flowers
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News from the Dorchester office  

of Central Dorset Citizens Advice 

 

 

Buy now, Pain later? 

With the post-Christmas sales and other advertising offers many of us will be 

tempted to buy items that we cannot afford to pay for immediately? Are you 

tempted by the offer of a scheme that would allow you to delay or split the pay-

ment? You may have seen companies such as Klarna, Clearpay, LayBuy, Open 

Pay or Pay Pal offering payment schemes they say will make buying more man-

ageable. These products are becoming very popular - it’s estimated that 14 mil-

lion people in the UK have used one of them in the last year. 

 

Although this method of payment can be helpful for some customers it is a 

credit product that is inherently risky. Citizens Advice has recently published a 

report called ‘Buy Now, Pain Later’, outlining some of the problems customers 

have faced by using these products. They are marketed as a smooth and easy 

payment method. However it’s all too easy to be drawn into one of the schemes 

without fully realising the full implications. In fact many people become in-

volved by accident because it is the default payment method on some retailers’ 

websites or there is an offer attached to using the product that encourages cus-

tomers to sign up. There is often a lack of information at the checkout to help 

people understand that what they are agreeing to is a credit product and what 

the consequences will be if they are not able to make repayments.  

 

If you are intending to take advantage of one of these products it is very im-

portant that you read the small print carefully so that you understand exactly 

what is involved and what you are signing up to. 

 

If you would like help with this or any other problem visit our website, citi-

zensadvice.co.uk or telephone 0800 144 88 48. If necessary an appointment 

can be made to talk to an adviser. 
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Dewlish Church Notes 

THE Remembrance Day Service was very well-
attended, both at the War Memorial and in our 
church afterwards. We were joined by three 
soldiers from Bovington Camp who laid a 
wreath. John Seymour, who laid the village 
wreath, also kindly arranged the soldiers’ visit 
and for Erica Williams from Dorchester to play 
her trumpet at the War Memorial. Thank you so 
much everyone! The service was led by Jim, and 
refreshments followed in the Village Hall. Again, 
many thanks to those who helped in any way. 

John also read his poem, “Lest We Forget”, during the church service. It 
commemorates the First World War Fallen whose names appear on the War 
Memorial. We are delighted to report that John’s poem won this year’s Soldiers’ 
Art Academy International Poetry Competition which drew entries from all over 
the world from Thailand to the USA. 
His inspiration, he said, was that he passionately believed every generation had 
to understand the true cost of war and therefore the price paid by these men; 
such a high number from such a small community. Further: “It is an 
understanding we must ensure is passed on to those that come after us.” 
Congratulations, and well done, John! Here is that award-winning poem… 
 
LEST WE FORGET 
 
Who now will speak for those lost souls whose ashen faces stare 
What breath is heard upon their fate as stirs the saddened air 
What news of Daniels, Dorey, Foot, has ought been said of Lee, 
Does no one person know of them that once were known to me? 
 
Who’ll tell their tale and say what chance, or deed of valour lay 
The careless hand of death’s cold touch upon their final day, 
How anguished were those fleeting hours, how dimmed their parting sight, 
What fear or sorrow did they hold in life’s last fading light. 
 
By bullets crack or mortar blast or bayonets searching blade, 
The Reaper came to steal their spark, his bonfire ready laid, 
Their spark to add to his great blaze of robbed humanity, 

Another name on silent stone unknown to all but we. 

 
Then surely still there’s Mitchell, or the brothers Diment three,  

Or Cutler, Skiller, Christopher, or Warren, what of he, 

With friends as these I thought me blessed, are they too written there, 

Now pressed beneath some foreign soil removed from mortal care. 

         Continued on Page  57 



56 

Parish Magazine - January 2022 

What is The Great Field parkrun? 
 
A free, fun, and friendly weekly 5k community event. Walk, jog, run, volunteer 
or spectate – it's up to you! 
 
When is it? 
Every Saturday at 9:00am. 
Where is it? 
 
The event takes place at The Great Field, Poundbury, Dorchester, DT1 2FG. 
See Course page for more details. 
 
What does it cost to join in? 
Nothing - it's free! but please register before you first come along. Only ever 
register with parkrun once. Don't forget to bring a printed copy of your bar-
code (request a reminder). If you forget it, you won't get a time 
 
How fast do I have to be? 
We all take part for our own enjoyment. Please come along and join in whatever 
your pace! 
 
The Great Field parkrun needs you! 
It is entirely organised by volunteers - email thegreatfield@parkrun.com to 
help. 
 
We're friendly! 
Every week we grab a post parkrun coffee at the Pavilion in the Park (PiP) - 
please come and join us! 
  
Here is their home website for more detailed information: 
home | The Great Field parkrun | The Great Field parkrun 

https://www.parkrun.org.uk/thegreatfield/course
https://www.parkrun.org.uk/register
https://www.parkrun.com/barcodereminder
https://support.parkrun.com/hc/en-us/articles/200566883-Do-I-have-to-have-a-barcode-
mailto:thegreatfield@parkrun.com
https://www.parkrun.org.uk/thegreatfield/
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Did other friends unknowing share those winged grains of time, 
‘Fore silent death defiled the bloom of youth’s exultant prime, 
Since unremarked lives’ moments pass, dissolve and soon forgot, 
‘Till fortune points a man’s last hours the same as one that’s not. 
 
So all are lost, while I remain, and mark each passing day, 
The life they treasured come for me as dead as now they lay, 
That greatest prize, denied their grasp, made worthless in my hand, 
Where I survive to tread alone their path upon this land. 
 
For Burgess, Dennet, Honeybun, and Purchase, Samways, all, 
Leave here the echo of their days and here their shadows fall, 
And we who knew them know them still, but time shall fade each trace, 
Save just these names alone engraved, when we are gone this place. 
 
and Robinson….? 
 
************************ 
 
Our Christmas Bazaar raised the magnificent sum of £637.55. Heartfelt 
thanks to everyone who donated, participated or supported us in any way. 
 
Daphne  Burg 

 

WANTED! 

We have plans to create a 3rd volume of the popular Church Mouse Cookbooks 
and are after new recipes. 

Do you have any favourite lockdown recipes? 

Have you lived abroad or in another part of the UK 
and would like to share a recipe from that place? 

Please email them to 
puddletownbenefice@outlook.com 

 

It doesn’t matter what measurements or temperatures 
they are submitted in. 

 

Please do not copy directly from a cookbook or internet page for copyright 
reasons. Maybe tweak the recipe to make it “your own”. 

 

Thank you! 



58 

Parish Magazine - January 2022 

Do you subscribe to this Parish Magazine? 

 

Most of our readers do and that means they receive it 

every month directly through their own letterbox. 

 

It is by far the easiest way to obtain a copy. 

 

The new subscription year commenced on  

 1 January 2022 -  but you can start anytime! 

 

And best of all, the whole year subscription is only £7. 

 

If you have enjoyed reading this issue – 

 make it a regular thing! 

 

Contact a member of the Distribution Team 

 listed on Page 3 for more details. 

MORNING PRAYERS (Mon. – Thurs. 8.30 a.m.; Sat. 

9.00 a.m.) On Zoom, please contact Sarah Hillman 

(sarah.c.hillman@outlook,com) for the link (Please note that the 

calendar of services may be subject to change) 

mailto:sarah.c.hillman@outlook,com
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Services in the Benefice  

2nd January – Epiphany 

Psalm 72.1-9,10-15, Ephesians 3.1-12 Matthew 2.1-12  

 9.30am Parish Communion  Tolpuddle 

 9.30am Celebrate Milborne St Andrew 

11.00am Parish Communion Puddletown 

11.00am 
BCP Morning Prayer (traditional 

language) 
Dewlish 

 4.00pm Messy Church Puddletown 

9th January – Baptism of Christ 

Psalm 29, Acts 8.14-17, Luke 3.15-17, 21-22  

9.30am Parish Communion Milborne St Andrew 

11.00am Puddletown Praise Puddletown 

11.00am Parish Communion Dewlish 

16th January – Epiphany 2 

Psalm 36.5-10, Isaiah 62.1-5, John 2.1-11  

 9.30am Parish Communion Tolpuddle 

 9.30am Worship in Stillness Milborne St Andrew 

11.00am Parish Communion Puddletown 

11.00am Family Service Dewlish 

23rd January – Epiphany 3 

Psalm 19, Nehemiah 8.1-3, 5-6, 8-10, Luke 4.14-21  

 9.30am Go Fourth Tolpuddle 

 9.30am Parish Communion Milborne St Andrew 

11.00am 
BCP Morning Prayer (traditional 

language) 
Puddletown 

11.00am Parish Communion Dewlish 

30th  January – Presentation of Christ 

 

 10.30am United Benefice Holy Communion   Milborne 
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